Dalkeith High School Parent Council

Tuesday 23 February 2016
Present: Allyson Dobson (AD), Caroline Pearson (CP), Steve Kelly (SK), Morag Ryan, Craig Knight, Marianne Flockhart, Jane Richardson, Julie Macdonald (JM), Stephanie Heasman, Julie Darling, Iain Cumming, Anne Murray, Chantal Bruce, Deborah Slater (DS)
Apologies: Bill McQueen, Carolyne Ross 
Welcome: Chair welcomed everybody  
Approval of previous minutes and matters arising: printer issue: there is no longer a shortage of paper and printer issue being addressed; Sorrento trip: changes to flights due to cost increase, pupils being kept informed      
Notification of AOCB: communication between parents and teachers 
PTA: 
Stained glass update: The stained glass was installed on 29 January.  The invoice has been paid and the school has sent flowers to Kate Henderson (stained glass artist) and to Pauline and Bruce Kennedy to thank them for their role in the installation.  The official opening will take place at the ceilidh.  
Ceilidh update and planning: 
· Big push on publicity now, Marianne to create an event on Facebook. Parents to help sell tickets at S2 Parents evening in early March.  Letter home. 

· Raffle prizes needed (several offers made at the meeting) 

· Anne Murray to provide buckets for ice

· Plans to light the glass on the night as the event will be after dark

· Linda Hamilton to be invited to unveil the glass (CP to invite Linda)

· Fundraising target: it was suggested that more benches for pupils to use at breaks, especially lunchtime, would be useful.  Craig to ask the Pupil Voice.  CP to enquire at Dobbies if pupils agree with this suggestion.
Head Teacher update: 
Staff changes: 
· New appointments made in drama (Siobhan Heery) and RME (Amy Taylor)  Siobhan is an NQT so can't take up the appointment until August  

· Fabienne Guesnier will be the new PT Languages.  There will also be two new French / Spanish teachers  

· Pupils have been involved in all appointments

· There will also be adverts for HE, PT guidance, Business Education, Chemistry (Permanent), part-time computing post and two NQTs in Maths / Physics  
The school role is currently down as this year's S1 intake was relatively small.  If a department has any slack then teachers will be asked to run the supported study for S6 from August.
Course options – the process seems to have gone smoothly for S3 & S4 with only minor changes to the course option sheet. S5 course choices now underway. 
Finance: the school budget is healthy and Allyson has been able to allocate additional money to departments again.
Successes: 

· A few pupils have been invited to perform at National Women's Day at the Scottish Parliament  

· Several pupils took part in the Rotary Club annual singing competition and Catherine Thomson (S5) came second  

· Working with the Rambert Dance Company, DHS pupils were invited to showcase their dance work at the Festival Theatre, they were commended as a real credit to their school 

· Morag Ryan and Lewis Cowie ran hustings for the election with reps from each of the main parties, this was a very successful event

· The school has also recently received visitors from River Falls, Wisconsin as well as 35 visitors from Panama
Exam leave: pupils doing three or more Nat 5s will get exam leave, those doing less will be in school attending an employability summer school working with local businesses.
There will also be masterclasses during exam leave as well as Easter revision classes.   

Allyson then invited Craig Knight (Guidance – Lothian) to give a presentation about a school trip to South Africa, planned for Feb 2017.  This trip will hopefully be the start of a long term link with a school in Umlazi near Durban. 11 pupils from the current S4 & S5 will go on the first trip along with three staff members.  The Parent Council is 100% behind this exciting project.

School dress code: There was general agreement that this has slipped and that there needs to be a move towards tightening it up.  There was a short discussion around the advantages and disadvantages of having a uniform, a few ideas were suggested about how to take this forward again.  This item will go back on to the agenda for the next meeting.    

Article in TES on Scottish curriculum:  This article has caused some concern to parents.  Allyson Dobson took the Parent Council through the article point by point and addressed those concerns.   

 AOCB: There was a question about the line of communication between parents and individual teachers.  SLT responded that a facilitated meeting could be arranged if needed.
The meeting was closed.
Parent Council meeting dates 2016: 

12 April 2016
17 May 2016
